HALDIMAND FEDERATION of AGRICULTURE            1071 Kohler Road Cayuga ON  N0A 1E0                              

ONTARIO ENERGY BOARD

P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor 

2300 Yonge Street 

TORONTO ON  M4P 1E4

boardsec@ontarioenergyboard.ca
Attention Board Secretary

Re File No. EB-2011-0063
June 27, 2011

Further to your reply to our request for intervenor status in the hearing called in the matter covered by File No. EB-2011-0063, dated June 7, 2011, we submit the following. 

The application is to construct a high tension transmission line along County Road 20 in order to introduce wind and solar produced power into the Ontario electricity network. 

Wind and solar power are by their very nature expensive,  unpredictably interruptible  and therefore of questionable quality.  It follows that the power produced by GRW, LP is expensive, unreliable and of poor quality.  
The introduction of this inferior power into the Ontario power network, by way of the proposed transmission line, is not in the interest of our farm electricity consumers.
The Board by your admission is restricted to matters of price, reliability and quality. We urge the board to refuse the introduction of this electricity onto the Ontario distribution network because it is expensive, unreliable and of poor quality. 
While we applaud the development of renewable energy sources, we submit that other, more reliable and more cost effective sources can be developed. 
The  Board initiated a public participation process by publishing full page advertisements in the local press during the month of April. We expected meaningful participation. The foremost local concerns are questions over what the board characterizes as “environmental  issues” outside of their jurisdiction.    We note the lack of assurance on the part of the Board that these matters will be adequately addressed beyond the promise of another public meeting to be hosted by the proponent. 
We  look forward to additional information and details during the REA process regarding technical matters, such as traffic interference and long term concerns regarding the safety of the proximity of high voltage and distribution lines along County Road 20, influence on adjacent livestock operations and so called “Stray voltage” that has been an ongoing issue for livestock farmers in this county. 

For all these reasons, the Haldimand Federation of Agriculture wishes to remain listed as an intervenor in the above noted application. 
Sincerely, 

Frank Sommer, Director

Haldimand Federation of Agriculture

fsommer@mountaincable.net
905 772 3265

Cc:  The Applicant

Grand Renewable Wind LP

c/o Grand Renewable Wind GP Inc.

55 Standish Court 

Mississauga ON  L5R 4B2

Att Mr. JeongTack Lee

Email: leejt@samsung.com
Council for the Applicant

Mr. George Vegh 

McCarthy Tetrault LLP

66 Wellington Street West

Box 48, Suite 5300

Toronto ON  M5K 1E6

Email: gvegh@mccarthy.ca
And 

Ms. Kristyn Annis

McCarthy Tetrault LLP

66 Wellington Street West

Box 48, Suite 5300

Toronto ON  M5K 1E6

Email: kannis@mccarthy.ca
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